
                                         STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE TOWN OF SURRY 

                SELECTMEN 

                   MEETING MINUTES NOVEMBER 28, 2016 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner. 

The selectmen signed the payroll.  

The selectmen signed the abatement request for Fairpoint for the Tax Collector.  

Jay Croteau has spoken to both Frank Lucuis and Mike Edwards about plowing Webster Road and Dort 

Road using the Snow, Ice and Weather Hazards Policy standard. No decision has been made yet. 

The selectmen signed the letter to the Trustees of Trust Funds for reimbursement of $15,000.00 from 

the Capitol Reserve Fund for the Pond Road culvert.  

Bruce Smith inspected the new part of the Cider Mill subdivision and expects a request from the 

Patnode’s for the warrant. A final engineering inspection will need to be done by Graz Engineering.  

Eric Eichner inspected a portion of the East Surry Road and some portions of it in need of repair while 

other portions were passable.  

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes.  

Jay Croteau worked on the Primex Prime 3 discounts which could give the town a 2.5% discount on both 

Workman’s Comp policy and 2.5% on regular property liability. He is working with a Primex TAD sample 

template to add to the town’s policies.  

The Hazard Mitigation plan was returned today and the Planning Board has received a copy.  

Bruce Smith spoke with the school board who would prefer to have the tax rate fluctuate with the 

student enrollment than to move the surplus into the tuition expendable trust.  

Bruce Smith will be absent Dec. 6, 2016 through December 23, 2016.The selectmen will meet to sign 

checks on December 26, 2016.  

Durwin Clark dropped off a material estimate using pressure treated lumber for the salt hanger 

replacement with pictures of the state salt hanger for reference for the 2017 budget. Dave Brooks and 

Durwin Clark will build the concrete pad and the hanger.  

The selectmen discussed sanding the roads this evening with Durwin Clark. 

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 



 

 


